## Minutes of Selectmens Meeting April 2, 1997

Selectmen present: Peter Moore, Carol Smith and Philip Dwight.

The following were approved/signed:
Minutes of the March 24th meeting
Yield Tax Warrants 97-09 and 97-10
Intents to Cut: Kevit, Jennison, Merrill, Herman, Gagne
Current Use: Ruoff
Letter to D. Rust
Six letters re: assessment corrections

Phil reported that the xerox machine in the Town Office will be upgraded soon at an annual additional cost of under \$100.

The pickups by the D.R.A. were completed last week. Beginning next Monday the changes in value will be reviewed.

The 1996 recycling activity at the A.R.T.S. was reviewed. A decision is still pending regarding a demolition dumpster for 1997.

A meeting with L. Ross will be scheduled for next Monday at 7 P.M.

The board met with Bob Bernstein at 6:45 to discuss the Feasibility Study. A public hearing will be held on April 22, 1997 at 7 P.M. in the Little Town Hall to discuss this issue.

The board adjourned to the Public Meeting on the Aiken House Feasibility Study at 7 P.M.

Respectfully submitted by Philip T. Dwight.